Swatch response to Dream for Darfur

3 December 2007

The Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited Swatch and 18 other companies to respond to concerns raised in the following items about the companies’ actions, as sponsors of the 2008 Beijing Olympics, with regard to China's role in Sudan and Darfur:
· "Olympic sponsors faulted for inactivity on Darfur", Daniel Trotta, Reuters, 26 Nov 2007:
www.reuters.com/article/worldNews/idUSN2641581820071126
· "Olympic Sponsors 'Silently Complicit' in China's Support of Darfur Genocide, Says Human Rights Group", Olympic Dream for Darfur, 26 Nov 2007: www.dreamfordarfur.org/TheCampaign/CorporateSponsorInitiative/2008OlympicCorporateSponsorDarfurReportCard/PressReleaseCorporateSponsorReportCard/tabid/278/Default.aspx
· "2008 Olympic Corporate Sponsor Darfur Report Card": www.dreamfordarfur.org/TheCampaign/CorporateSponsorInitiative/2008OlympicCorporateSponsorDarfurReportCard/tabid/276/Default.aspx
In response, Swatch sent the following statement:
Swatch Group engages in many progressive social projects; an important example is Swatch (the brand), which supports the UN Human Rights Council based in Geneva with the production of Swatch watches. If you go into a Swatch shop you will find the UN Swatch Watch with the Nr. 19 on the face, which refers to Article 19 of the Universal Declaration of Human Rights, which addresses the right to freedom of opinion and expression, an article, which especially journalists are expected to endorse. 

The Swatch Group considers it essential not to mix things up. It is one thing to serve as timekeepers of the Olympic Games and quite another to engage in projects aimed at helping to improve society. One example supported by the Swatch Group is Solar Impulse, an environmental project designed to advance the use of solar energy (not a matter of charity, by the way, but of practical contributions in terms of science, technology and know-how, along with financial support).

The Swatch Group and its companies have always kept things separate: Omega and/or other Swatch Group companies have been timekeepers for the Olympic Games since 1932 - always as service providers to the athletes, never as commercial sponsors of the Games. This is why the Swatch Group continued to provide timekeeping services both in Moscow in 1980 and in Los Angeles in 1984 during the boycotts, either from the West or from the East. The Swatch Group is at the service of athletes and not of politics. There are different ways of achieving the same goal. Nobody has the one and only solution.

